Seth Harwood



Part-time FA Proposal letter

Above all else, I know that the part-time representative to the faculty association board needs to ensure that part-timers at Chabot continue to have a voice. I see several state-wide and campus-wide issues to work for and hope to build our communication channels to raise awareness and consensus among part-timers. 

On the state level, I support the load increase for part-timers from 60% to 80% so that we can move toward consolidating our jobs and spending less time commuting. I support keeping the current laws regarding ratios for part-time and full-time faculty on campuses. I support these ratios because they create more jobs. Did you know that in the past ten years, Chabot has been fined $50,000 six times for falling below their state-mandated ratio of part-timers to full-timers? Other schools haven’t faced this. We can eliminate these infractions by hiring more full-time positions now and spending future money on jobs instead of fines. 

At Chabot, we need to keep the benefits part-timers have now. Benefits like sick leave, health care coverage, and paid office hours need to stay. We need to be sure the funding for these is set aside permanently. I also want to see us get the needed benefits we do not yet have, such as paid judicial leave and personal days. I want to work toward securing a more professional evaluation process and to raise part-time pay closer to what full-timers make. Right now it is especially important to make sure that the transition to using part-time seniority lists for hiring goes smoothly, justly, and that the new hiring methods work. We need representation that will speak for the voice of part-timers. 

I hope to find new ways to communicate with you and build community. I hope that we can work together to build a consensus of our ideas and attain the strength of our numbers. With the majority we hold, there is so much that we can achieve. 

